
ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 
Wednesday 22 April 2020 (Meeting No.444) 
2.00pm - Council Chambers, Leongatha 
You can view any open Council Meeting live online 
via our website. For more details regarding  
questions for Council Meetings please visit our 
website.

WORKS THIS WEEK
To see a list of works that Council will be  
undertaking this week, please visit our website: 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/works

TENDER 
Council is seeking submissions from qualified 
companies/applicants for the following:

RFT/252 Management and/or Cleaning of  
Leongatha Memorial Hall Complex

Tenders close 2.00pm AEST on Tuesday 28 April. 
Documentation is available from Council’s  
e-Tendering Portal:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/tenders

ANIMAL REGISTRATIONS  
The legislated closing date for Animal Registrations is 
10 April each year, which in 2020 falls on Good Friday. 
As a result, Council has extended its Animal Registration 
period until 5.00pm on Wednesday 15 April.

CONTACT US
9 Smith Street, Leongatha
03 5662 9200
council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.facebook.com/southgippslandshirecouncil

Please note: Our customer service centre is closed to  
face-to-face interactions indefinitely due to COVID-19. 
Payments are not available to be taken over the phone at this 
time. BPAY and online payments are still available. If you 
need to make other arrangements regarding new  
applications, payment extensions or repayment plans please 
call us.

BOAT RAMPS CLOSED
Please be advised that boat ramps in South Gippsland
are now closed to all but the Coast Guard and  
commercial fishers. According to Victorian Government 
guidelines recreational boating and fishing are  
considered non-essential. As such anyone using a boat 
for recreation can be fined more than $1600.

The advice from Maritime Safety Victoria is to stay home, 
take the time to inspect your lifejackets and keep on top 
of boat maintenance, and prepare for when we have the 
all clear to head back out.

CLOSURE OF OUTDOOR PUBLIC FACILITIES
All of South Gippsland Shire’s playgrounds, skateparks, 
BBQs and water fountains are closed until further notice.

Please note at this stage public toilets remain open for 
use and parks are still available for those getting their 
essential exercise where the social distancing measures 
are being adhered to.

Due to the COVID-19 outbreak our usual  
immunisation schedule has been disrupted.

In order to still provide our community with 
this essential service one Shire-wide session 
will be held this month as follows.

Wednesday 8 April
Memorial Hall, McCartin Street,  
Leongatha (laneway entrance)
9.30am to 12.30pm

No appointments will be necessary for this 
session.

This session will be run differently in order to 
keep our community and staff safe including:
•	 Only one parent/carer will be allowed to 

be present with their child for the session.

•	 A COVID-19 checklist and temperature 
checks (with a no-touch instrument) will 
be required on arrival.

•	 Only two people (and their children) will 
be allowed into the hall at one time. Those 
waiting will be required to wait outside 
while practicing social distancing.

•	 Those wishing to provide their mobile 
numbers on check-in may leave the site 
and will be contacted when it is their turn.

•	 Complete sterilisation of immunisation 
stations will occur after each patient is 
seen. This will cause delays and we  
appreciate everyone’s patience at this 
time.

Future immunisation sessions will be revised 
as the circumstances continue to evolve and 
community updates will be provided.

Changes to Our Immunisation Schedule
South Gippsland Shire Council News

Support Local Businesses!
Our local businesses need our support 
now more than ever due to COVID-19  
restrictions. Shop local when you can 
to help them get through this crisis.
Need a rest from cooking? 
Support a local eatery that offers  
takeaway or home delivery: 
www.shopsouthgippsland.com.au


